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Northwood Broom Academy

ESPRIT Multi Academy Trust


                             Keelings Road, Northwood, Stoke-on-Trent, ST1 6QA



   Telephone: 01782 234379  Email: northwoodbroom@espritmat.org

Executive Principal & Safeguarding Officer: Mrs S Moran

Deputy Principal & Deputy Designated Child Protection Officer: Mrs L Brandrick


Our Ref: GA/LB
14th April, 2019

Dear Parents/Carers

What a fantastic term we have had at Northwood Academy. I cannot believe two thirds of the school year has passed us by already! The children have continued to ‘wow’ us with their MAGIC attitudes.

We have managed to fit many exciting events into this term. The Dance Extravaganza was once again an amazing night, showing off all of our talented dancers. The confidence the children show always amazes me, as they were the youngest performers on the stage and they did not seem phased by this at all. Well done to all of the dancers and the staff for choreographing and organising the event. Thank you to all of our parents who supported their child and the school at this event. Nursery had a successful ‘special ladies’ assembly where the children ‘wowed’ us all with their confidence. It was lovely to see so many ‘special ladies’ supporting the children at this event. The last big event of the term was of course Receptions Easter service. A huge well done to all of our Reception children. The Early Years Easter bonnet parade was also a great hit. Thank you for all your support with this, all the Easter Bonnets were amazing!

There have been many ‘wow’ learning experiences for the pupils this term too! Early Years continue to take part in Forest schools each week. They have had great fun! The Reception children invited me to join them when they were toasting marshmallows on a fire. They were very yummy! Nursery enjoyed a trip to Ash End farm where they saw many farm animals. Reception have been lucky enough to have had some eggs delivered, and were able to watch them hatch. Mrs Wiltshaw and her family cared for them at the weekend and now Mrs Davies has offered them a home to live in. Year 1 went on a visit to see the aeroplanes at Manchester airport. They were so excited to tell me they had sat in the cockpit of an aeroplane. Year 2 have had a very busy term learning about animals. They researched information to create their own non-fiction books which are amazing. They then visited the Nursery children to share their books with them. It was lovely to see our youngest children learning alongside our super year 2 role models. 

This week we had a visit from our School Improvement Partner Mrs Tarpey. During her time in school she had the pleasure of joining the children in their classrooms during their learning. She had many positive things to say about our school. Here are just a few of the things she saw and said during her visit:
· The Nursery and Reception indoor and outdoor environments are well resourced and set up, giving children the opportunity to explore and investigate different materials and resources.
· Nursery children were engaged in a range of activities including tasks to support the development of mathematical skills.
· Effective teaching of phonics was seen in Reception, where the lesson was challenging and clearly moving children on in their learning.
· The new Power Maths scheme is providing children with a structured teaching approach. This is helping the pupils to strengthen their understanding of mathematical concepts so that they are well prepared for the transition to KS2. 
· Pupils in all KS1 classes were keen to show their work. They are given the opportunity to undertake practical activities and record their findings.
During the summer term, we will be continuing to develop our outdoor learning opportunities and environment for the children and will also be embedding the teaching of power maths with a focus on explaining their reasons for their answers. 

Our website now contains class pages, where you can keep up to date with information regarding the topic your child will be learning. You can also find the weekly Principal’s blog on the website along with events and other useful information about our school. Please log on to browse the website ( https://www.northwoodbroom.co.uk )

I would like to thank you for your support with improving our attendance this year. Although we are not, yet at the expected national level for attendance, we are slowly closing the gap. Our last Attendance week was extremely successful. We managed to achieve 97.64% for that week – just short of our target of 98%. We need to continue to strive to be the best we can be. Please continue to support us by refraining from taking holidays in term time and ensuring your child arrives at school on time. A HUGE thank you to those parents who continually support our school attendance and punctuality. 

Finally, we are looking forward to welcoming eight new rising 3’s into our nursery after Easter. If you know of any friends or relatives who have children who are 3 on or before the 31st of March, then please share with them that we have a few spaces left in our nursery. 

Have a wonderful Easter and enjoy spending time with your family and friends.

Yours Faithfully,

Mrs L Brandrick
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PLEASE UPDATE THE ACADEMY OFFICE IF YOUR CONTACT DETAILS CHANGE
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